

Dear friends in powerlifting,

It is with great sadness to hear about the passing of Helge Laursen, former president of the Danish Powerlifting Federation and an IPF Category 1 referee.

Mr. Laursen will be remembered as a pathfinder in Danish powerlifting, for his work for our sport - and also as a competing athlete in his earlier years.

We send our deep condolences to his family, friends and companions in powerlifting. Rest in peace Helge, friends in powerlifting will miss you deeply and remember you.

Kind regards,
On behalf of the Icelandic Powerlifting Federation
María Guðsteinsdóttir